
 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

COUNTY OF SANTA BARBARA 
Tuesday, May 14, 2024 

In the Board of Supervisors’ Hearing Room 
511 E. Lakeside Parkway, Santa Maria, CA 

The meeting starts at 9:00 a.m. 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Supervisors of the County of Santa Barbara 
on Tuesday, May 14, 2024 at 9:00 a.m. or thereafter, in Person at 511 E. Lakeside 
Parkway, Santa Maria, CA, 93455, and by Remote Virtual Participation, will hold a public 
hearing to consider an Ordinance to amend County Code Chapter 7A – County Arts Plan.  
 
The draft Ordinance replaces the current fund and policy for works of art, which 
identifies that all requests for appropriations for construction projects shall include as 
an item therein an amount equal to one percent of the estimated cost of such project or 
works of art. Per the amended Ordinance, each Annual Capital Budget request and 
recommendation presented to the Board of Supervisors shall contain an amount equal 
to one percent (1%) of the total amount of such Annual Capital Budget to be allocated 
for Works of Art and related purposes; provided however, that the annual aggregate 
amount of such Allocation shall not exceed a cap in the initial amount of $200,000, 
adjusted annually to reflect the percentage change in the California Consumer Price 
Index. 
 
For current methods of public participation for the meeting of May 14, 2024, please see 
page two (2) of the posted Agenda. The posted agenda will be available on Thursday 
prior to the above referenced meeting for a more specific time for this item. However, 
the order of the agenda may be rearranged or the item may be continued.  
 
The draft Ordinance detailing the amendments to Chapter 7A, staff reports and the 
posted agenda is available on the Thursday prior to the meeting at 
http://santabarbara.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx under the hearing date, or contact the 
Clerk of the Board at (805) 568- 2240 for alternative options.  
 
In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if you need special assistance to 
participate in this meeting, please contact the Clerk of the Board of Supervisors by 4:00 
PM on Friday before the Board meeting. For information about these services please 
contact the Clerk of the Board at (805) 568-2240.  
 
If you challenge this project in court, you may be limited to raising only those issues you 
or someone else raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or in written 
correspondence to the Board of Supervisors prior to the public hearing. G.C. Section 
65009, 6066, and 6062a. 
 


